
 

 

 
 
In Loving Memory of Hyo Jin Moon 
 
Ki Hoon Kim and Michael Balcomb 
March 17, 2016 
 
Dear Brothers and Sisters, 
 
Today we pause for a moment of reflection and appreciation for the life of our elder brother, Hyo Jin 
Nim, who ascended to the heavenly realm eight years ago on March 17, 2008. Father and Mother were 
deeply affected by his sudden passing, and Father wrote a special calligraphy in recognition of his life of 
filial piety, which reads in English “He will open and liberate the deepest heaven and turn it into a flower 
garden as the lord who opens the gates of loyalty and filial piety.” 
 
We invite you to read and share the many testimonials to Hyo Jin Nim, photos, videos and other details of 
his life which you can find on our Family Federation website today. 
 
In 1987 it was my personal privilege to march together with him and other leaders at the Berlin CARP 
rally where, as a prophet, he called for the demolition of the Berlin Wall. That providential day was also 
beautifully recalled in the recent musical “Mission Butterfly,” commissioned by True Mother to honor all 
those who gave so much in missionary work behind the Iron Curtain. 
 
On this significant memorial day, we are particularly grateful to express our thanks to Professor Yeon Ah 
Choi, Hyo Jin Nim’s widow, as we welcome her here to New York where she is currently leading a large 
Women’s Federation for World Peace International delegation to the United Nations 60th Commission of 
the Status of Women. 
 
Yeon Ah Nim and all our wonderful WFWP leaders have been very busy at the UN and all round New 
York. Last night we had a wonderful dinner program at 4 West 43rd St, with many important guests 
enjoying beautiful food and entertainment. Yeon Ah Nim shared her conviction that WFWP, now 24 
years old, must enter a new level of mature engagement and leadership in the world. 
 
For those who are able, we would like to invite you to an open fellowship evening with Yeon Ah Nim at 
the New Yorker Hotel this coming Saturday, March 19 at 7pm. 
 
Once again, let us unite together in appreciation, love and prayer as we remember our dear elder brother. 
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